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April 6, 2020 
 
 
RE:  Extended Payment Timeframe Announcement 
 
 
Dear Automotive Aftermarket Association Southeast Employee Benefit Fund (AAASEBF) member, 
 
Today we all face challenges and issues like none other ever before. Your association is here to 
support you in any way we possibly can. I will keep this note short and to the point. 
 
In an effort to support those members experiencing cash flow issues, AAASEBF Chairman 
Danny Durbin, with the cooperation of Blue Cross and Blue Shield of Alabama, is pleased to 
announce the time frame for payment of each member’s monthly premium has been 
extended. The standard due by the 10th and late on the 15th is changed to due by the 22nd and 
late thereafter. There will be no late fees assessed and members participating in both the 
AAASEBF and the association work comp program will be eligible for the 2% discount on the 
health premium if paid by the 22nd. Late notices will go out on the 22nd with late fees and will not 
include the multi policy discount. Chairman Durbin stated, “We truly wish we could do more, but 
the insurance premiums must be paid. Maintaining coverage during these unprecedented times, 
facing the health risks that we do, is more important than ever. We are most appreciative to Blue 
Cross for working with us on extending the time frames.” 
 
This announcement is for the month of April only. Rest assured, we are monitoring the situation 
closely and will be working to find more ways to be of assistance and support for you. You will 
receive notice the first part of May if the situation calls for and we are able to repeat the 
payment time frames along with any other developments. 
 
Please let us hear from you if have questions. 
 
Our thoughts and prayers are with you. Stay well and take care of yourselves and your families. 
 
Respectfully, 

 
Randal H. Ward 
AAASEBF Administrator 


